
 KINGSVILLE TOWNSHIP SPECIAL MEETING  
July 30, 2018 

 
Monday, July 30, 2018 at 6:00pm at the Fire Hall. 
The meeting was called to order by Jim Branch, Chairman, at 6:00pm.  
The Pledge of Allegiance was started by Chairman Jim Branch. 
  
Present:  Trustee Jim Branch, Trustee Mike Cliff, Road Superintendent Neal 
Stewart. Trustee Karl Brunell was absent due to vacation. 
 
The trustees opened 2 bids that were submitted for this year’s paving projects, 
sections of S Wright St, the approach of Brydle Rd, and all of Cemetery Rd as an 
alternate. The following bidders and their base bids were read aloud: 

- Karvo Companies, Inc.    $160,541.00 
- Chagrin Valley Paving Inc   $162,793.00 

 
Both bids fell within 10% of the Ashtabula County Engineer’s estimate of 
$148,977.00. Road Superintendent, Neal Stewart, agreed to forward the bids to 
the County Engineer for review. 
 
Jim Branch made a motion to adjourn the July 30, 2018 special meeting. Mike 
Cliff seconded; all yes. 
 
 
_______________________                            __________________________ 
Jim Branch, Chairman     Sarah Patterson, Fiscal Officer 


